

6th July 2018 Dear Parents / Carers,

What a very hot week! Hopefully the sun will still shine but we may get some more clouds in the next couple of weeks. Please remember that the children still need hats and sun cream. Just a reminder, children need to bring their own bottles in from home so that they can frequently have drinks. If they don't have one, there is a water fountain they can use at playtime and water is available at lunchtime.

Well done year 6 – people have reported back to me that your behaviour has been exemplary on your trips (especially Legoland which I joined you for) and your visits to your new secondary schools, well done! Don't forget next Friday is your prom, which starts at 6pm and finishes at 8pm.

Next week is also extremely busy, starting with Picasso visiting the beach and the year 6's taking part in the Swim Safe Programme on Monday.

On Wednesday and Thursday we will be having our Sports days. Wednesday for Foundation Stage/Key Stage 1 and Thursday for Key Stage 2, start time is 9am. All visitors will need to bring their own chairs or blankets to sit on; all children are expected to sit with their classes. We should be finished by 10:30 at the latest. The Friends of Brading will be selling cold drinks for a small cost on the field; parents/carers only can purchase these and will need to take them to your child.

Thanks to everyone for their sweet tombola donations today. On Friday we will be having another mufti day for cakes; and our Summer Fayre is starting at 2pm. We are looking forward to another fantastic fayre!

Have a great weekend and remember my door is always open.

Mrs Gilbert

Message from the office:

Please can you make sure that all outstanding school dinner money, early year's fees and snack money are paid in full by Monday 16th July, this includes any school dinners and snacks for the last week of term as we can't carry any debts into the new academic year.

If this is likely to cause you any problems please come and talk to Mrs Stubbs in the office by Friday 13th July.

Attendance 25/06/18 - 29/06/18					
Class	Attendance	Lates	Whole school		
Picasso	96.1%	2	attendance for the week: 95.4% against our target of 97%.		
Van Gogh	96%	3			
Matisse	96.2%	3			
Monet	92%	4			
Banksy	96.4%	0			

If you still have a blue Baylink Olympics t-shirt at home, please can you return these to school as soon as possible so they are ready to use next year. Thank you.

Unfortunately headlice are around at the moment. Please be sure to regularly check your children's hair and keep long hair tied back.

OUR 'STARS OF THE WEEK' ARE:

🜟 lvv

🜟 Bertie

🜟 Jack

🖈 Liam S

Sienna

🜟 Georgia

Birthdays:



Rebeca L

As we approach the end of our first year as an all through 2-11 years primary school, we are so pleased at how well everyone has handled the transition and children from the age of 2 are now fully integrated into the normal life of Brading Primary School. All the children from 2 years old and upwards enjoy coming to school and have become part of our team that trust each other.

If you, or your friends and family, have pre-school aged children that might be interested in joining us, we welcome visits to school for anyone who is considering starting their child from 2 years old and upwards. Please visit www.childcarechoices.gov.uk to check if you might be eligible for free sessions under the government early years funding schemes. Any new families wishing to access free early education starting from September will need to have made a funding application before the end of August, so if you would like assistance or to discuss the options please pop in to the office and see Mrs Stubbs before the school breaks up for the summer holidays.

If your child already attends Brading Early Years and you are thinking of changing their days or increasing their hours from September we would like to know before we break up for the holidays, so please either ask the early years team or the office staff for a session booking form, or come and talk to Mrs Stubbs so that we can accommodate the sessions that you require.

Lunch menu w/c Monday 9th July 2018

Monday: Chicken Curry with Rice/Lentil & Sweet Potato Curry with Rice(v), Mixed Peppers, Green Beans, Apple Crumble with Custard.

Tuesday: Beef and Pepper Wholemeal Pizza with New Potatoes/Spanish Omelette with New Potatoes(v), Sweetcorn, Roasted Tomatoes, Tutti Fruity.

Wednesday: Roast Chicken and Stuffing/Quorn Roast(v), Roast Potatoes, Mixed Seasonal Vegetables, Gravy, Apple Flapjack.

Thursday: Beef Stir Fry with

Noodles/Wholemeal Vegetable Pasta Bake(v), Broccoli, Cauliflower, Peach Upside Down Cake and Custard.

Friday: Battered Fish/Cheese and Tomato Fresh Bread Pizza(v), Chips, Baked Beans, Peas, Vanilla Shortbread.

A reminder that the cost of school dinners is rising to £1.95 from September 2018.

Pupil Premium is a grant provided to enhance educational opportunity for children in families of low income. The grant includes the provision of free school meals. This is one aspect of support available to families of low income. Your child may be eligible for the Pupil Premium Grant. Please see Miss Hughes where she can provide you with a form to fill out. It means your child gets a super meal and the school gets more funding!

Message from Sandown Bay Academy:

We have a large collection of lost items left over from the Baylink Games. These items are being held at reception, which is contactable on 01983 402142. If these items are not collected by the 20th of July they will be donated to charity.

From September, we are reducing the amount of paper we are using within school and sending the newsletter home via email. If you currently receive a paper copy of the newsletter, and you are happy for us to email it to you, please fill out your email address below and hand back to the office. As an alternative, a copy of the newsletter is always uploaded to the website every Friday.

Email address		
Name	 	
Signed		



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY		
Jul 11 th	FS / KS1 Sports Day – 9:00am – 10:30am	
Jul 12 th	KS2 Sports Day – 9:00am – 10:30am	
Jul 13 th	Mufti day for cakes	
	Summer Fayre	
Jul 18 th	Year 6 Leavers Service	
Jul 20 th	Last day at school for the academic year	
Jul 23 rd	Development day – school closed to pupils	
Jul 24 th - Aug 31 st	Summer Holidays	
Sept 3 rd	Development Day – school closed to pupils	
Sept 4 th	First day back for 2018/2019 academic year	
Sept 4 th	First day back for 2018/2019 academic year	
Oct 18 th	Development day – school closed to pupils	
Oct 19 th	Development day – school closed to pupils	
Oct 22 nd – Oct 26 th	October half term	